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Mr. John Walstad
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North Dakota Legislative Council
State Capitol

600 East Boulevard, 2" Floor
Bismarck, ND 58505-0360

Dear Mr. Walstad:

The Notice of Intent to Adopt Administrative Rules and a copy of the proposed rules are
enclosed as required by N.D.C.C. § 28-32-10(1).

Sincerely,
Lisa K. Fair{/IcEvers 71“/
Commissioner of Labor

Enclosures

Telephone: (701) 328-2660 ND Toll Free: 1-800-582-8032 Fax: (701) 328-2031 TTY: 1-800-366-6888



NOTICE OF INTENT TO
ADOPT ADMINISTRATIVE RULES

TAKE NOTICE that the North Dakota Department of Labor will hold a public hearing to
address proposed new N.D. Admin. Code chapter 46-05-01 at 1:00 p.m. on June 22,
2009, in the Fort Totten Room, Ground Floor of the North Dakota State Capitol, 600 East
Boulevard Avenue, Bismarck, North Dakota.

The purpose of the proposed rules is to implement provisions of N.D.C.C. § 14-02.5-11.
The proposed rules address:

Housing for persons who are fifty-five years of age or older

e Eighty percent occupancy

¢ |[ntent to operate as housing designed for persons who are fifty-five years of age
or older
Verification of Occupancy

e Good faith defense

The proposed rules are not expected to have an impact on the regulated community in
excess of $50,000.

The proposed rules may be reviewed at the office of the North Dakota Department of
Labor, 600 East Boulevard Avenue, Department 406, Bismarck, North Dakota 58505-
0340. A copy of the proposed rules may be requested by writing the above address or
calling (701) 328-2660 or (800) 582-8032 or via Relay ND at (800) 366-6888. Written or
oral comments on the proposed rules sent to the above address or telephone number
and received by August 1, 2009, will be fully considered.

If you plan to attend the public hearing and will need special facilities or assistance
relating to a disability, please contact the North Dakota Department of Labor at the
above address or telephone number at least one week prior to the public hearing.

Dated this 1st day of May, 2009.
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isa K. Fair McEvers
Commissioner of Labor



